
Letter to members of the ASL Domain the Golf 

 

Dear members, 

 

As of the end of March this year we have a new Syndicate of the ASL of which I have 
the honor to be elected as president. The members of the new teams consist of: 
 
  Nicole de Jerphanion. Secretary 

Francois Lehembre , treasurer and interfaced with the green committee 
Michel Beets , member and interfaced with the aesthetic committee 
Raymond Breuer, member and interfaced with the swimming pool committee 
Dieter Koenig, member 
Luc Germentier, president and interfaced with the infrastructure committee. 

We benefit as well from the support of the agency Benoist to manage the day to day 
of the ASL by Madame Virginie Dall'Erta. 

The objective of the new syndicate is to follow the steps of its predecessors with a 
long term view on the future of the Domain which we all love. Indeed we have a 
superb Domain and we wish to remain it that way and we will like to improve it the 
way it must be. This with a critical eye on the costs involved. We have to control the 
level of the charges. This year we have reduced the annual budget with € 10.000 to 
an amount of € 240.000. With respect to our investments we have to bear in mind the 
impact to maintain this or even to reduce it further.  

In the next AG we will come back on this guidance.  

All members of the Syndicate are at your disposal on all questions or problems you 
may have. You may also contact us by mail to the following address: 

asldomainedugolf@gmail.com 

With respect to the various projects, the second phase of the renovation of the 
swimming pool will start the end of September. All the preparatory work (preparation 
of the green parts, taking of the tiles, new cables, ….) and the finishing of the project 
is taking charge by our regisseur Mr Auger. This allows us to reduce the costs 
materially. The financials of this project will be presented in the next AG. The work is 
planned to be finished in February 2016. The good news is that on October 5 the 
new palm trees were planted which replace the old ones struck by lightning strikes. 

Because our regisseur is for 100 % occupied with this project we have asked for 
outside assistance regarding the work on the green parts (to cut and to prune). This 
work will be supervised by our regisseur.  

mailto:asldomainedugolf@gmail.com


As a result from the end of September 2015 till the beginning of February 2016 the 
areas of the swimming pool are under construction. This may cause some 
unpleasant moments for the members being present during this period. 

Besides the work on the renovation of the Grande Bastide (allée Albatros) will start 
during March next year and will take about three months. This could also cause some 
unpleasantness. 

The good news is that in both cases and after finishing this work our Domain will 
become even more beautiful 

Best regards, 

 

Luc Germentier 

President. 
 


